
REETH PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk to the Council- Mr Ian C. Scott 

Telfit Bowl, Marske, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 7NG 

Telephone: 01969 622227 (Work) 01748 823570 (Home) 

ics@scottswright.com 

 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING held 

on Monday 24
th

 June 2013  

 

Present: Councillors M Bearpark (Chairman) OJ Kendall G Frankland D Allinson RW Rutter & M 

Gardner, District Councillor R Gale, IC Scott (Clerk) Tracy Little (Press) 

 

1.  There were no apologies for absence. 

 

2.  The Minutes of the last Meeting held on 20th May 2013, were read approved and signed. 

 

3. Matters Arising.  

  

 The wall adjoining the river at Fremington still needs to be repaired. 

 

4. Correspondence. 

  

 4.1     An e-mail from Anthony Millett enquired where the Bus Stop is? The Bus 

           he was waiting for was a “Hail & Stop” service and would stop anywhere. 

           Usually they stop on the High Row on the way up and the Shelter on the  

           way down. 

 4.2     A thank you letter had been received from Black Sheep. 

 4.3     Arkengarthdale Parish Council had written re: threat to the GP Surgery. 

           Clerk to ask the Doctor if he needs any support. 

 4.4     Littlejohn LLP re: dates for annual Return. 

 4.5     Area 1 Highways re: outstanding works being attended to. 

 4.6     Information from Yvonne Lovatt re: Lance Corporal William 

           Maurice Riddell. No: 24090284 of The Queens Lancashire Regiment 

           died 6.1.1976. 

 4.7     Telephone call from Mrs Heaton about memorial bench. She is to be sent  

           a brochure. 

 4.8     Mabel Parker e-mail about the possibility of a seat near Reeth Mill. A site meeting 

           is to be arranged. 

 4.9     Highways Capital Programme 2013/14 2014/15. Was handed to Councillor Gardner. 

 4.10   Rural action Yorkshire re: Winter Weather Agents Toolkit. 

 4.11   The observations of Rev. James Crossley re parking near The Burgoyne 

           were duly noted. 

  

5. War Memorial. 

 

 The additions to the War Memorial are to be considered at the next meeting. 

 

6. Tour de France. 



 

 Councillor Gardner had attended the meeting at the CB. 

 Each Parish is to receive £500 from YDNP & £500 from RDC. 

 The roads are to be closed for non emergency vehicles and so there is a need 

 for additional car parking. 

 The following points were made: 

 1.   There is not enough information or knowledge of what is planned. 

 2.   There are no rights to park on the Village Green including the High Row. 

 3.   Do Portaloos need to be arranged to supplement the Public Toilet? 

 4.   Litter collection needs to be organised. 

 5.   First Aid needs to be organised. 

 6.   Will Reeth School be open as usual? 

 7.   Road repairs will be done. 

The Clerk to reply to an e-mail from Caroline Higgins. 

 

 

7. Memorial Hall – accounts. Adjourned to the next  meeting. 

 

8. Tenders for Works. There were 5 Tenders received. These are to be 

 circulated for further consideration. 

 

9. The Annual Return was approved and signed. 

 

10. A Resolution to pay the following was passed. 

 

  Ripon Farm Services  £111.45  re: Mower 

 Npower   £126.24  Electricity 

 Reeth Garage   £97.00   Fuel 

 Playdale   £9.71   U Bolt 

 Stewart Clarkson  £50.00   Honorarium 

 IC Scott    £680.00  Salary 

 HMR & C   £170.00  PAYE  

 W Whitehead   £119.55             re Playground 

 G Woodward   £744.03  Grass cutting 

 Simon Winstanley  £122.11  Strimmer repairs 

 

11. Market Report & Honesty Boxes. £803.40 had been received from the market 

 and £1736 paid in from Honesty Boxes. 

 

12. Planning applications. 

 Creation of turning area at Ewel, Arkengarthdale Road Reeth. There were 

 no objections. 

 

13.  Date of next meeting. 5
th

 August 2013. 

 

14. Any other business. 

 

 1. The white lines near The Buck need renewing. 

 2. Some stones had been thrown out of a garden near Arkle Terrace. 

 3. The Swaledale Festival signs need removing. 

 4. The tarmac on the road near Lane House needs attention. 

 5. Any problems at Ivy House have been sorted. 



 6. Work at the Gents WC has been done. 

 7. The litter bins have been moved. 

 8. There was discussion about a Dog Litter bin. 

 9. Grinton Bridge will need scaffolding for the tree removals. 

 10. The tree in front of Fremington Bus Shelter needs to be cut back. 

 11. The height of the grass on the triangle at Downholme Lane end is a  

  road safety hazard. 

 12. Ivy House bins have been parked on the road. 

 13. The Clerk to contact a resident about dog fouling. 

 14. Mrs Maxwell should be requested to contact the Police about people ignoring the 

  “No Parking” sign near the bottom shop. 

 15. A complaint had been made about verbal abuse when using the path from the 

  Copper Kettle through the Workhouse Garden, alleging trespass. This is not a 

  Public footpath but more a “grace and favour”use. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

   

 

  

  

  

 

  

 

                                                                            
      

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 


